
 

SUNAPEE BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

Summer town Meeting 

6:45PM Town Meeting Room 

Tuesday, August 1, 2017 

 

Present: Josh Trow, Chairman, Suzanne Gottling, Vice Chairman, John Augustine, 

Fred Gallup and Donna Nashawaty, Town Manager. 

Absent: Shane Hastings 

Chairman Trow opened the meeting at 6:55PM 

 

Chairman Trow stated that the deadline for bids on the old Dewey beach dock was today and 

asked the Town Manager if any were received. The Town Manager replied there were no bids 

for the Board. After some discussion, the bid process will be extended until September 5th at 

2:00PM and the Highway Dept. will remove the dock from Dewey Board. Motion to extend the 

bid process for the Dewey Beach Dock until September 5th at 2:00PM at the Town Office by 

Selectman Gallup, seconded by Selectman Augustine. Unanimous.  

 

Introduction-Joshua Trow, Chairman Board of Selectmen 

Town Manager-Donna Nashawaty 

 

The Department Heads updated the residents on what was happening in their departments.  

Tri-Town Assessor-Norm Bernaiche 

Deputy Fire Chief-Howard Sargent 

Police-Chief David Cahill 

Library-Mindy Atwood 

Town Clerk/Tax Collector-Betty Ramspott 

Water & Sewer-David Bailey 

Highway Dept., Transfer Station & Buildings & Grounds-Scott Hazelton 

Sunapee Schools-Paul Skarin, Chairman of the Sunapee School Board  

Recreation-Scott Blewitt 

 

Chairman Trow stated that the streetlights will be replaced with LED lighting, which will begin 

this week.  In 2018, the Town will be celebrating their 250th Sestercentennial Anniversary. A 

committee was formed and they are looking at events for the celebration. The celebration will 

take on August 17th, 18th and 19th.    

Donna Nashawaty asked the Board if they would be available for a joint meeting with New 

London Selectmen to discuss the Zoning Administrator position on Monday, August 14th at 

6:00PM at Whipple Memorial Town Hall. The Board replied that they would be available on that 

date. The Town Manager will schedule the meeting.      

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:52PM 

Respectfully Submitted by,  

Barbara Vaughn 

Administrative Assistant      

Approved:  


